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           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies 
  
SUBJECT:  IRP Update – Changes to New York State Credentials   
 
As of October 20, 2010, New York is issuing newly designed IRP credentials as  
accounts renew.  The following changes have been made to cab cards and temporary 
registrations issued to New York-based IRP vehicles: 
 

 A barcode that includes PRISM information has been added at the bottom of the 
cab card; 

 Above the barcode, a new section “Motor Carrier Responsible for Safety” has 
been added, which will provide the name, address, and US DOT number of the 
carrier who is responsible for the safety of the vehicle.  

 
Samples of the new format are attached for your reference. Because the new IRP 
documents are being phased in, there will be a mix of valid cab cards and temporary 
registrations in the previous format and in the new format until all accounts have been 
renewed.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact the New York State International Registration 
Bureau at (518) 473-5834. 
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff, including all road patrol 
enforcement.  Thank you.   
 

        David J. Swarts 
        Commissioner 
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